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Whist:  

This takes place tonight at 7.30pm in the village hall with cash prizes and a raffle. 
Refreshments are included. 
 
Moggerhanger Meeting Place and Shop: 
On Thursday, July 30 volunteers and friends met to celebrate the 15th anniversary of 
MMPS. The party was a bring-and-share lunch held in the garden of Jane and Ron 
in Bedford Road. When the idea of a community meeting place and shop was 
conceived all those years ago, one of the prime movers was Betty Barrance who 
was responsible for getting substantial funding for the project. Betty made a short 
speech and cut the birthday cake which had been specially baked for the occasion 
by Jo Hollington. Jo was unable to be present at the lunch but sent a message 
saying how several of the volunteers who had helped to run the shop in the 
beginning were still active today! Many thanks to Jane and Ron for hosting the party. 
Moggerhanger Meeting Place and Shop is open daily from 10am until 12 noon in the 
vestry of St John's Church. It is run entirely by volunteers from the village and is a 
valuable community asset. If you would like to become involved, please get in touch 
with our volunteer coordinators Eileen 01767 640039 or Jane 01767 641501 
 
Emm Gee 60’s Club: 
Instead of their usual meeting, President Mrs J Davison and her husband, Guy, 
welcomed members to their home at Willow Hill for a garden party. Owing to weather 
conditions they went indoors and enjoyed tea and a chat. 
Among raffle winners were:- Mrs V King, Mrs P Buck, Mrs E Barrance, Mrs B 
Lincoln, Mr M Rawlins, Mr E Barrance, Mrs E Bridge, Mrs D Burley and Mrs C 
Rawlins. 
The Chairman, Mrs C Rawlins, thanked the hosts for their kind hospitality and 
presented Mrs Davison with a bouquet of flowers. 
The next meeting will be held at the Village Hall on Wednesday, August 26 at 
2.30pm. 
Over the months, mainly through age, membership numbers have declined. If 
anyone is interested in joining or willing to help the club continuing please contact 
Mrs C Rawlins (Chairman), Mr A Buck (Vice-Chairman) or Mrs E Barrance (Hon. 
Sec.). After running for over 40 years it would be sad to see the club close down. 
 
Church Services:  
St John the Evangelist, 9am holy communion. 
Summer praise, 11am at Danish Camp, Willington with the Willingtones. 


